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I enthusiastically support HB2585! End automatic voter registration through Oregon 

Motor Voter. It is rife with opportunities for confusion and mistakes. We've seen 

antiquated software in multiple state departments, including the employment 

department and the elections division.  

 

Additionally, people who want to vote should seek out and purposefully register 

themselves, including their party choice.  Voting is a right and a duty, and should not 

be taken lightly. Automatically registering someone for something as important as 

voting makes no sense when people are doing their vehicle business--these are 

totally unrelated tasks. 

 

Thank you. Please vote yes for this critical legislation. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Jane Herb, Keizer, OR 


